
SESSION OF 2011

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2390

As Amended by House Committee on
General Government Budget

Brief*

HB  2390,  as  amended  by  the  House  General 
Government  Budget  Committee,  would  eliminate  KAN-ED 
effective July 1, 2012.  In addition, the bill would abolish the 
KAN-ED Fund and transfers all moneys and liabilities of the 
Fund to the State General Fund on July 1, 2012.  Finally, the 
bill  would eliminate provisions transferring funding from the 
Kansas Universal Service Fund (KUSF) to the KAN-ED Fund.

Background

Proponents  of  the  bill  included  representatives  from 
Verizon  Wireless,  Kansas  Cable  Telecommunications 
Association,  and  the  executive  director  of  the  Center  for 
Applied  Economics  at  the  University  of  Kansas  School  of 
Business.  Opponents of the bill included representatives of 
the Board of Regents, the Kansas Hospital Association, and 
various hospitals, school districts, and public libraries.

The Budget Committee amended the provisions of the 
bill to change the date of elimination of KAN-ED, its related 
funds, and funding from July 1, 2011 to July 1, 2012.

____________________
*Supplemental  notes  are  prepared  by  the  Legislative  Research 
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental 
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at 
http://www.kslegislature.org


